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Ms Vesna Simundic


10 Allambee Place


VALENTINE NSW 2280





Dear Ms Simundic





Thank you for your correspondence of 29 September, 7 October and 28 October 2005


regarding your Supreme Court proceedings with the University of Newcastle. I have been


asked to reply on the Prime Minister's behalf�, I regret the delay in doing so.





As indicated in my letter of 14 February 2005, the Prime Minister cannot comment on


individual legal matters. The Prime Minister is not able to intervene personally in your


proceedings, as it is an important principle of our legal system that the executive government


should not interfere with the judicial process.





I note that the Chief Executive Officer and Principal Registrar of the Supreme Court of New


South Wales wrote to you on 5 October 2005 to advise that the Court had been unable to find


pro bono assistance for you but that the Court is making further inquiries.





You express a number of concerns about the legal system. As your proceedings are before


the Supreme Court of New South Wales, you may wish to raise your concerns with the


Attorney General of New South Wales, the Hon Bob Debus MP. His address is Level 36,


Governor Macquarie Tower, I Farrer Place, SYDNEY NSW 2000.





Please note that further correspondence on these matters will not necessarily receive a reply.





Yours sincerely





Alex Anderson


Assistant Secretary


Legal Policy Branch
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